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 A Message from District Governor Kathy Dorman 
 
Dear Lions,  
 

It’s April and that means it’s time for the District Spring Convention.  
Registration information can be found in this Communique’ as well as the 
schedule of events.  Friday night’s fun activities include a potluck dinner 
and an Ugly Christmas Sweater contest.  Clubs are encouraged to bring 
their banners for display during the Cabinet Meeting on Saturday morning.  
 

This year’s convention will also feature the District Speak Out Contest, 
induction of new members, presentation of Melvin Jones Fellowships and 
of course, election of district officers for the next Lion’s year.  I am also 
excited to welcome our special guests, Past International President Joe 
Preston and his wife Lion Joni Preston.  
 

Our service project has hit a snag in that Equinox Terrace is closed to the 
public for a brief time.  So while we can still collect small gifts for the 
residents, we will not be able to visit them as originally planned.  We are 
still thinking of alternate activities, but this would be a great time to get 
started on your STRIDES Walk fundraiser.    
 

And don’t forget to donate a themed basket for the Basket Raffle. 
Donations of baskets can be from individuals or clubs.  This was a very 
successful fundraiser last year and I hope to continue that tradition.    
 

Has your club submitted its video for the Lion Voices of the World project?  
This is an exciting opportunity for us to all participate in this District event.  
 

As Lions, we Reach For The Stars with more Service Projects, more 
Members, more Leaders and more Donations for our Foundation.  Indeed, 
this encompasses the district goals given to us by Lions Clubs International.  
I am pleased to say there are Stars among us.   
 

See you all soon,  
 

DG Kathy Dorman        

   
 

mailto:vtlionkathy@gmail.com
mailto:twood@sbcjolley.com
mailto:tallships53@gmail.com
http://www.vermontlions.org/
https://www.facebook.com/pg/Vermont-District-45-Lions-319433694372/posts/?ref=page_internal


 

District 45 Calendar 
 

2022 District 45 2023 

Date Hosts - Event Location 
   

April 8, 2023 Middlebury Lions Food Drive - various locations Middlebury, VT 

April 8, 2023 Arlington Lions Easter Egg Hunt Arlington, VT 

April 8, 2023 Colchester Lions Easter Egg Hunt Colchester, VT 

April 8, 2023 Castleton Lions Basket Raffle Castleton, VT 

April 22, 2023 Earth Day International  

April 28 - 30, 2023 District 45 Spring Convention Manchester, VT 

April 29, 2023 District 45 Speech Contest Manchester, VT 

April 29, 2023 Lions Worldwide Induction Day International  

April 29 - 30, 2023 SMVLC Pancake Breakfast - Maple Festival St. Albans VT 

May 5, 2023 Granville Lions Furniture Sale Opening Night Granville, NY 

May 6, 2023 Green Up Day Statewide 

May 13, 2023 Strides Walk for Diabetes Springfield, VT 

May 20 - 21, 2023 NELC Spring Weekend Newport, RI 

June 2 - 4, 2023 Enosburg Lions Dairy Days Enosburg, VT 

June 3, 2023 GMLC Work Day Cabot, VT 

June 3, 2023 Granville Lions Club Golf  Tournament Whitehall, NY 

June 4, 2023 LCI Tell-a-thon Virtual 

July 7 - 11, 2023 LCI Convention Boston, MA 

July 9 - 16, 2023 GMLC Teen Edition Cabot, VT 

July 15, 2023 Lions Twin State Soccer Games Hanover, NH 

July 16 - 22, 2023 GMLC Youth Edition Cabot, VT 

August 11 - 13, 2023 Slam T1d Whiffleball Tournament Essex, VT 

August 15 - 18, 2023 Northeast Pin Swap Rutland, VT 

Sept. 21 - 23, 2023 USA / Canada Leadership Forum Reno, NV 
   

 Don't see your club activites??? 
 

 Email your event details to  
 

 communique@vermontlions.org  

 See it next month!!! 
 

 
 

 

Panoramic view of the March Cabinet meeting!!! 
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SPRING CONVENTION 2023 
 



 

 
 

 
 
 



 
 

 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 
 



 
 

 
 

 



 
 

   
 



      

 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 



 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 
Hello club presidents and club secretaries.  

It is that time to report your 2023 – 2024 club officers: 
Club president, club secretary, club treasurer, membership chairman 

To Lion Club International.  
Please send your information (aka PU-101) to District 45 leadership 

AND 
If your club has changed its meeting location and / or nights 

PLEASE to make sure to update such information!!!! 
Thanks from District 45 Leadership team!!!! 

 

District News 
 



 

 

 
1st VDG Travis and friends – banners to be carried in LCI Parade – Boston!!! 

 
 

Your club can earn this patch for your club’s banner! It’s as easy as reporting three club service projects to LCI. 
 

Notify 2VDG Deb Savery at tallships53@gmail.com  when you’ve reported three club service activities and then 
claim your badge at a district cabinet meeting. 

 

If you are having trouble reporting service hours online, contact District Administrator Brenda Seitz at 
blseitz92@gmail.com for assistance 

Green Mountain Lions Camp 2023 

  
WORK DAY. 

Is Saturday June 3rd.  
Lion Patricia Johnston-McWilliams 
Chair Green Mountain Lions Camp.  
 

mailto:tallships53@gmail.com
mailto:blseitz92@gmail.com
https://vermontlions.org/2-uncategorised/244-green-mountain-lions-camp-2023


  
 

                       

 

                      
 

Come and join PDG Pam Nichols (or guests) for weekly chats  
on Facebook 

Mondays, 7:30 p.m. Vermont District 45 

   
 
 
 
 



 
 

King Lion Drew of the Essex Jct. Lions Club (first on left of table) and King Lion John of the Arlington Lions Club 
(last on left of table) enjoying an meal with fellow MD44 RLLI attendees.  

 

 
 

More scenes from the March Cabinet meeting!!! 

           
 
 



 
 
 

 

 
                                                                               



 

 
 



 

                                                                                                                    

On May 13, from 9-11 am, there will be a STRIDES WALK-A-THON in Springfield on the Toonerville Trail along 
Clinton Street off exit 7 Interstate 91. Besides raising money for the district to further diabetes awareness, at the 
beginning of the walk will be booths set up from various practitioners who deal with diabetes from every aspect.  
We know diabetes affects many facets of a person’s life such as vision, podiatry, and a need of exercise as well as 
many others. We’re hoping to have several practitioners set up with information for passerby’s to view and take 
away. Local Lions from nearby clubs will come together to provide assistance to help make what we hope will 
become an annual event. 

 

So if you’d like to participate for the district, but can’t be in Springfield that day, I have attached a pledge sheet 
for your convenience with directions on how you can participate. For every 15 minute “leg” you walk from April 6 
through April 13,  with a pledge or two, or three, or four you can easily raise funds to help the district provide 
more diabetes awareness.  And you will be getting in shape at the same time! 
 

So I hope you participate in this fun event and raise funds for a most important cause. 
 

SVDG Deb Savery 

                                                                        Strides Walk-a-Thon 
                                                   May 13, 2023 
                                        9:00 a.m. – 11:00 a.m.  

Participant:___________________________ 

 

 

Name $ per Leg 

(15 min. leg) 

Maximum 

Pledge 

Total 

Legs 

Walked 

Total 

Pledge 

Pledge 

Collected 

 

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

      

Walkers may include any legs walked from May 6-13th. Pledges must be collected and turned in by May 13. For those 
walking, but not attending the event, please forward your pledge sheet and check to me by May 15.  All checks should be 
made out to Vermont Lions Charities with a notation on the memo line “Diabetes Awareness”.  Mail to: Deb Savery, 137 
Maple Ridge Rd., Chester, VT 05143  
               THANK YOU TO EVERYONE WHO PARTICIPATED IN THIS IMPORTANT LION EVENT.    
 
 
 



 

 
 



 

   
 

More photos from the March Cabinet meeting!!! 

   



 

    

 

 
 

 

Barre Lions Club: 

     
 

Members of The Barre Lions Club (above photo) celebrate as Moe Fortier receives a plaque announcing The 
Maurice ( Moe) Fortier Youth Recreation Fund. Moe was the first Barre Lion to suggest developing this fund that 
will help the youth of Barre access recreation activities AND Members of The Barre Lions Club (below photo) 
pose with a giant fun version of the Real Mark Tatro, (center in the back) at The Central Vermont Chamber's 7th 
Annual St. Patrick's Day Breakfast. King Lion Mark was the honoree for all his contributions to the community. 

 

 

  
 

 
 
   

       Club News and Activities!!! 



 

 

Strafford and Area Lions Club: 
 

 
 

The Strafford & Area Lions Club Winter Project was a great success this year. From the first part of 
December to mid-March over 24 members of the Club and our local community spent hundreds of hours 
making and collecting 102 children’s caps, 18 children’s quilts, 11 knit or crocheted children’s blankets, 
13 stuffed animals, 4 flannel children’s blankets, 29 pillowcases, and 20 lap blankets, all of which were 
donated to the Gifford Medical Center, the Children’s Hospital at Dartmouth, the Rutland Memorial 
Hospital, and the Hanover Terrace. Lion John Tiholiz, Secretary 
 

Granville Lions Club: 
 

   
 

Granville Lions President Phil Weaver presented District Governor Kathy Dorman with a $500 check for Lions 
Vermont Charities at the club's Match 7th meeting. President Phil Weaver also presented District Governor Kathy 
Dorman with a Telescope Director’s Chair personalized with her name. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

Manchester Lions Club: 
 

 
Manchester Lions roar! Penny and Travis stopped by this morning to drop off a giant check to help us serve local 
families. Thank you. We are so grateful! 

 

Heartland Lions Club: 

 
This is what Lions do: more plastic for our 12th bench!!! 

 
Scenes from the Deerfield Valley Lions Club Speech contest: 

 

      



 
 

Brandon Forest Dale Lions Club: 

 

 
 

Brandon/Forest Dale Lions Club helps fund science books for Neshobe. 

 

Follow the following link for more information on this story: 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fbrandonreporter.com%2F2023%2F03%2F15%2Fbrandon-forest-dale-lions-club-

helps-fund-science-books-for-neshobe 

 

Castleton Lions Club: 
   

 
 

At a recent club meeting, Castleton's King Lion Kevin Bronson and Lion Pat 
Schroeder presented Carrieann Wolcott, Family/School Liaison with Slate 
Valley Unified School District, a check for $1500 for the School District's 
clothing program. This program provides children in need with essential 

items of clothing and school supplies. 
 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fbrandonreporter.com%2F2023%2F03%2F15%2Fbrandon-forest-dale-lions-club-helps-fund-science-books-for-neshobe
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fbrandonreporter.com%2F2023%2F03%2F15%2Fbrandon-forest-dale-lions-club-helps-fund-science-books-for-neshobe


 
 

 

 
 

 



 

 

      
 

 
 

 

 

 
 

*************************************************************************************************************************************************** 
 

District 45 will be marching as a district, with matching polo shirts, 1st VDG Travis Wood needs 
to know by April 30, 2023 who is (or will be) registered to go (must be registered to participate in 
the parade), so an order for shirts can be placed. PLEASE email 1VDG with regards to who is 
going and what size shirt they prefer! More info to follow as we get it!  
 

Thanks, 
VDG Travis Wood 
 
**********************************************************************************************************************  

International / New England News 
 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Follow this link for more information:  https://www.mcisemi.com/lci2023 
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ATTENTION CLUB SECRETARIES & ADMINS 
 

With the new Member Portal implementation coming soon, now would be a good time to review your member 
data to insure that it is up to date. Verify and update individual email address (not shared with spouse or 

partner), insure that the date of birth is correct (not just 1/1/year), etc. With the changeover, if the data is not 
correct it may make the transition more difficult. 

 

 
 

 
 
 



 
 

 
 

 

 



 
TALES OF THE SERVICE TRAIL UPDATE 

                                                                                       March 2023 
 

Well, winter, Maine-style showed up the last couple of weeks! While  
Karol and I were in Wisconsin and Minnesota for 10 days, this state had snow  without rain!   
 

We had back-to-back conventions so we started in southwest Wisconsin - Tomah, the cranberry capital - with the 
MD 27 D2 Lions . WI Lions are great hosts. We met most of the WI DGs and had a great feel for the state of 
Lionism in the Badger state.. 
 

From Tomah we crossed MN to the SW corner - Fairmont, 10 miles north of Iowa and 120 miles east of SD. We 
had the joy of accompanying the DG on Monday night about an hour northwest to Mountain Lake Lions Club to 
join them for their 47th anniversary! Now that is the joy of serving all of you to carry the Lions International 
appreciation to a small but active club in middle America, especially since we did not announce our attendance 
before arriving in the DG’s truck. 
 

The Lions of MD 5M3 went out of their way to be sure we spent our time in Fairmont with them on personal 
levels. While Karol and I shared an “office” in our hotel room each day (while wondering if this companionship 
was what retirement might look like, absent the work emails, phone calls, etc.), there was only one night that we 
ate alone.   
 

Last weekend saw us in Evansville, IN, with MD 25E. We caused quite a stir when we arrived in town. As the plane 
stopped at the jetway, and all of us started to stand, all cell phones started blaring loudly - a tornado alert!!! They 
rushed everyone off the plane, backed off the jetway, and herded us into the terminal baggage claim to be safe. 
After 90 minutes or so, the ultra-high winds and absolutely pouring rain abated, our gate checked luggage was 
finally unloaded, and delivered with the regular baggage.  
 

Meanwhile, the MD 25E leadership team was waiting in the casino hotel lobby across the street from the Ohio 
River praying that we were safe and then thankful we landed minutes ahead of the weather. But that dedication 
was evident all weekend with those leaders. And the Bally’s had given us the “Presidential” suite overlooking the 
river and all the barge traffic, so we had them all in for breakfast Saturday morning and the 2VDGE came with 
dominos for 6 of us to play between the last business meeting and dinner out that night. Now that is hospitality! 
 

Friday, we leave for the Board meeting all next week, followed by a week of Board service projects. But the 
return to the convention trail the next weekend will find us back in real winter I suspect as we journey to MD 5SE, 
in South Dakota! If it is as flat and solidly windy as Fairmont is, we shall pray that we thaw out enough to produce 
next month’s column! 
 

As to your home front - please look around your own community. There are needs there if we open our eyes. 
With the winter storms and power outages so common, there are shelters that can use our efforts. There are 
food pantries that can use a few more cans of soup, or even a helping hand or two! We are Lions first in our own 
communities as well as across this earth. Work for  your community and you will raise the world! Please keep 
that with you in your heart. But remember, your work will attract more to help you - new Lions even! 
 

For several months, I have closed each “Tales” with ten ideas for finding new members (totally stolen from other 
Lions). For 2023, I asked you for your ideas to include here! On more than one occasion in the last few visitations 
to discuss one major membership approach. If you want to entice a prospective Lion, do not bring them to a 
meeting as a start. Approach them to help the club on a project …  or Two! Once the prospect sees the results of 
service and gets the satisfaction of serving the community, then bring them to a meeting with that pre-approved 
membership application in hand. 
 

So what is next? There are ideas in your head as well - even “second hand”, aka theft!! All of my original 100 
ideas were collected from other Lions. Tell you what, let us share ideas for attracting members under 40, or even 
under 50! Please send them to youney@mhfy.us so I can share your ideas. 
 

mailto:youney@mhfy.us


 
And remember - LCI CON 2023 BOSTON is here soon! Vote for Lion Mark Lyon, 3IVP! And we should not forget 
your Foundation - LCIF! We still have the need for ongoing support as troubles seem to occur the world-
over,including our own backyard sometimes. Ask the Lions of Mayfield, KY, after the tornados there last year…. 
Become  a donor again, and consider a Legacy gift by pledging through your will! All is good! 
 

I thank all of you again for this honor to serve Lions and the world. We promise that we will do our best to 
represent all Lions world-wide. 
               

                                     Lion John W. Youney,  International Director 2021-2023,  
                                     & Lion Karol Kish Youney,  Partner-in-Service 
 

      
 

Follow this link to learn more about the USA / Canada Leadership Forum: https://lionsforum.org/ 
 

 
 

 
Lion Mary Cassel discussing the Voices of the World project at the cabinet meeting!!! 

 

https://lionsforum.org/
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District 45 would like to welcome (as of March 26, 2023) the following Lions to 
Our district and association: 

Diego Ortiz and Sophia Smith (Colchester Lions Club) 
Carol Jackson (Heartland Lions Club) 

George Devoid (Middlebury Lions Club) 
Jodie Bushey and Amy Stagg (Vergennes Lions Club) 

 

      
Congratulations to the following Lions who are celebrating 25 or more years of service in January!!!! 

Kerm Smith – Derby Lions Club – April 1957 
Alan Sbardella – Castleton Lions Club – April 1965 

Lucien Thibault – Colchester Lions Club – April 1967 
Thomas Koch – Barre Lions Club – April 1970 

Terrance Riley – Castleton Lions Club – April 1970 
Jeffrey Smith – Brandon Forest Dale Lions Club – April 1977 

Kristine Morris – Granville Lions Club – April 1979 
Harry Hunt – Brandon Forest Dale Lions Club – April 1980 

Richard Carpenter – Barre Lions Club – April 1981 
Barry McDonald – Vergennes Lions Club – April 1983 

 Carol Havreluk - Deerfield Valley Lions Club – April 1984 
Peter Andrews – Springfield Lions Club – April 1986 
Herb Downing -  Colchester Lions Club – April 1988 

Francis Pinard – Derby Lions Club – April 1988 
Daniel Maclure – Orleans Lions Club – April 1988 

Gary Brainard – Derby Lions Club -  April 1989 
Asa Wilson – Richford Lions Club – April 1989 

Thomas Fetters -  Jericho-Underhill Lions Club – April 1989 
Gary Blake – Georgia Lions Club – April 1989 

Alice (Gonyaw) Piette – Troy & Area Lions Club – April 1991 
Ron Childers – Vergennes Lions Club – April 1992 

Susan Coburn – Strafford & Area Lions Club – April 1993 
Gary Russell -  Vergennes Lions Club – April 1994 

James Roberts – Vergennes Lions Club – April 1995 
Michael Carboneau – Barre Lions Club – April 1996 

PCST Judith Martin – Essex Jct. Lions Club – April 1996 
Thomas Martell – Enosburg Falls Lions Club – April 1998 

Membership!!!!!! 

http://getmespark.com/membership-101-the-welcome-series/
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-sa/3.0/


 
 
 

Enosburg Falls Lions Club: 
 

 
 

The Enosburg Lions Club recently inducted four new members into the club. 
Pictured are front row: Pierre Boudreau, Jason Flower / new member, Joseph Gervais / new member, 
George Flower / sponsor. Rachel Keyser / new member, Karoline Flower / sponsor, Nelson LaChapelle Jr / new 
member, Tim Stetson. 
Back row: Patrick Flower / sponsor 

 

Colchester Lions Club: 

 

 
 

Lion Brian Cummings and Lion Nini Fenton (2nd from right) being inducted into Lionism by DG Kathy Dorman.  
Sponsor, Lion Melinda Umezaki, 2nd from left, participating in the special moment  

 
 



                                    

 

 

 

       
         

Castleton Lions Club: 

 
 

Fundraisers!!! 
 



 

 

 
 
 

 
 

   



 

 
     
 

  


